
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

AUSTRALIAN CUSTOMS DUMPING NOTICE NO. 2012/36 

Minister for Home Affairs re-appoints Acting Trade Measures 
Review Officer 

 
On Friday 6 July 2012, the Minister for Home Affairs Jason Clare re-appointed 
Stephen Skehill as acting Trade Measures Review Officer (TMRO). 
 
The TMRO reviews certain decisions of the Minister and Chief Executive Officer of 
Customs and Border Protection under the Customs Act 1901 in relation to dumping 
and subsidy investigations, reviews and continuations. 
 
Legislation is currently before the Parliament to enact the Government’s plans to 
replace the TMRO with a panel of members as part of the Government’s 
improvements to the anti-dumping system. 
 
In the interim, to ensure reviews are conducted in a timely manner, Mr Skehill will act 
under the current arrangements for independent review set out in the Customs Act. 
 
Mr Skehill is a former Australian Government Solicitor and former Secretary of the 
Commonwealth Attorney-General’s Department. 
 
The contact details for the TMRO are: 
 

Trade Measures Review Officer 
c/-  Kristy Alexander 

Senior Executive Lawyer 
Australian Government Solicitor 
Level 42 MLC Centre 
19 Martin Place 
SYDNEY NSW 2000 
 
kristy.alexander@ags.gov.au 
Tel: 02 9581 7640 
Fax: 02 9581 7732 

 
Kim Farrant 
National Manager 
International Trade Remedies Branch 
CANBERRA ACT 
 
23 July 2012 


